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Aspendale Gardens Primary School  

Newsletter—Thursday 29
th
 April 

INQUIRER     THINKER      BALANCED      RISK-TAKER        KNOWLEDGEABLE 

REFLECTIVE     PRINCIPLED     CARING     OPEN-MINDED  COMMUNICATOR 

Aspendale Gardens is an IB World School that strives to be internationally minded.   

Our purpose is to provide a supportive safe and dynamic learning environment.  We promote inquiry, curiosity, creativity 

and individuality.  We aim to develop a resilient, open-minded school community where all students become independent,  

emotionally intelligent and socially competent as they strive to achieve their potential as global citizens. 

FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

APRIL 

Friday 30  SCHOOL TOUR CANCELLED 

   PYP Curriculum Day NO SCHOOL 

   for students on this day 

MAY 

Tuesday 4  CPDPSSN District Cross Country 

   Carnival 

   2022 Parent Information Session 

   7:00pm—8:00pm in Library 

Wednesday 5 Mothers’ Day Stall in Gym 

   School Tour @ 9:15am 

 

 

MAY 

Friday 7  Year 6 Interschool Sport Begins 

   School Tour @ 9:15am 

   Anerien Raffle Tickets Due Back 

Tuesday 11  NAPLAN  Language Conv. & English 

Wednesday 12  Foundation Moonlit Sanctuary  

   Excursion 

   NAPLAN  Reading 

Thursday 13 NAPLAN  Numeracy 

Friday 14  School Tour @ 9:15am 

   Final Day to submit Year 7  

2021  DIARY 

Pupil Free Day – TOMORROW - Friday 30th April 

We have a curriculum day TOMORROW.  Students do not attend school on this day.  The 

teachers will spend the day revising the International Baccalaureate Primary Years  

Program and exploring any new initiatives that have been introduced to the program. 

 

Snow Camp 

We have had an amazing response to the snow camp.  Expressions of interest have exceeded the number  

of places. The list of students attending will be available by the end of the week.  

 

Canteen Counter Sales 

The canteen will now be open again for counter sales on Thursday and Friday lunch times.  

  

District Cross Country 

The District Cross Country is being held next Tuesday 4
th
 May at Cornish College.  Students 

who have been selected to compete will have received information from Mr King.  Please 

complete the payment and consent to attend via our Compass portal under ‘Events’. 

  

2022 Parent Information Session 

Next Tuesday our Foundation teachers are presenting our 2022 Parent Information Session to our new 

families.  This will be held in the library from 7:00pm – 8:00pm. 

 

Mothers’ Day Stall 

Our Mothers’ Day Stall will be held on Wednesday 5
th
 May in the foyer of the gym.  If there 

are any parents who are available to assist with the stall, please phone Annie at the school on 

9587 0877. 
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School Fees 

Family Statements have been distributed this week via email.  If you have outstanding fees on your account, 

please address this as soon as possible.  If you would like to discuss your account, please contact Rebecca in 

the office. 

 

School Tours 

Attendance at our school tours has been wonderful.  We already have over 50 enrol-

ments for 2022 Foundation.  If you have a child starting school next year please send  

in the enrolment form as soon as possible so we know how many out of zone places 

we can accept.  

 

Year 6 Interschool Sport 

Year 6 Interschool Sport begins on Friday 7 May.  Students need to ensure that they are 

properly dressed for sport, wearing their AGPS sport top, correct footwear and protec-

tive wear.  Parents are welcome to attend to watch the students play. 

 

Take care. 

 

Have a wonderful weekend.           Cheryle Osborne 

NEWS FROM THE OFFICE 

 

CSEF FUNDING – Important Notice! 

The Department of Education & Training has an annual payment which replaces 

the Education Maintenance Allowance.  This is known as Camps, Sports &  

Excursions Fund (CSEF).  CSEF will be provided by the Victorian Government to 

assist eligible families to cover the costs of school excursions, camps and sporting 

activities to the value of $125.00 per student.  

 

If you hold a means tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent you may be eligible for CSEF.  

Full annual payments are paid directly to the school from March 2021.  This payment can be used to pay 

for your child’s excursion levy, swimming or camp.  Please speak with our office staff if you have any 

queries regarding your payments.  Please complete an application form online, or alternatively collect one 

from the school office.  Please return applications by Friday 25
th
 June – end of Term 2.   

SECOND HAND AGPS UNIFORMS 

We have second-hand AGPS uniforms for sale.  Each garment is $5.00.  Cupboards are 

located at the end of the Admin building near the staffroom. If you have any uniforms in 

very good condition that your child has outgrown, please consider donating these items 

to our second-hand supplies.  Just drop your laundered items into the lovely office ladies. 

OUR CANTEEN IS OPEN 
COUNTER SALES ARE NOW AVAILABLE  

ON THURSDAY & FRIDAY 

CURRENT CANTEEN OPENING HOURS 

THURSDAY & FRIDAY 

Please place Lunch orders via QKR  

QKR closes at 9:00am on day of delivery. 
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STARS OF THE WEEK 

Foundation — Year 2 

Year 3 — Year 6 
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Week 1—Term 2 
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